Lebanon Plan Commission Minutes 		7:00p.m	City Hall 	December 2, 2021

Commission Members	 (Those not in attendance will be underlined) 		 
Crystal Catchings	Jane Cotts 		Jeffrey Fairlie		Yasanne Garrett
Stephanie McPeek	Jack Mitchell		Robin Schultze		Brent Wood		Kevin Wright

Meeting Called to Order: Jeffrey Fairlie, Chairman

Motion: Motion to approve the minutes November 4, 2021 
· Motion: Jack Mitchell		2nd  Robyn Schultze		Vote: All in favor

1) Agenda Item:   	Request by the Historical Society for approval of a Certificate of Appropriateness for new window signage at 309 W. St. Louis Street.

Discussion:  This is basically a replacement of lettering on the Lebanon Advertiser building window. 

Motion to grant a Certificate of Appropriateness for window signage at 309 West St. Louis Street. 
· Motion:  Brett	Wood		2nd:  Crystal Catchings		Vote: All in favor

2) Agenda Item: 	Representing Friends of McAllister Park, Belinda McAllister presented Final Action plans for “ Routes to Equity” .
Discussion: Process began in 2018 with the formation of Friends of McAllister Park. Brenda won a grant in a  “Safe Routes to Parks“. In 2021 the group did a video and community outreach events to explain the meaning of equity and equality in the community. The grant has helped with the resources to pursue this plan. Since the Southwest quadrant is separated by HWY 4 “Routes to Equity” is addressing the need to help create walking/biking paths for those in Southwest quadrant. The first phase of the trail is built with four more to follow. We are asking that the Plan Commission review this plan in its entirety. The City Council approved the first phase which is complete. The first and second phases are not asphalt due to shared access with Ameren. The second phase requires much overgrowth to be cleared which is being assisted by Ameren. All residents along phase 2 have been contacted. As clearing of grounds continues, notification of the trail will be posted in the paper. The trail will be 8 ft wide roto-mill and 2 ft shoulder on each side to provide for walking/biking. The city is writing a grant to improve Herman Street. Bidding for the intersection HWY 50/ HWY 4 will take place 2023. We hope to partner with LCUSD #9 to secure a grant from Safe Routes to School for phase 5. We are asking for approval of the entire plan knowing that many changes will be coming over the time line of the project which will carry us into 2025. The attorney suggested that this plan be approved in its entirety rather than one phase at a time. Concern was stated about the vacating of easements and residential notification of the planned route.  Also, it was suggested that lighting be energy efficient and renewable. IDOT has an “equity” division and they have been contacted about the crossing of HWY 4.

Recommendation to accept the concept presented for “Routes to Equity” final action plan and recommend to City Council that this become part of the comprehensive plan.
	
	                                 
Motion to Adjourn: 

· Motion:  Jack Mitchell	2nd:  Robyn Schuetz		Vote: All in favor
